
 

April 2024 

 

Notice of Reduction in Currency Types Available for 

Deposit or Cashing of Foreign Checks 

 

Dear Customers, 

 

Please be advised that SMBC Trust Bank will cease accepting requests to deposit or cash 

foreign checks in the following nine currencies on December 30, 2024. This is i) because 

foreign checks have a high risk of loss, forgery and alteration, which has already caused 

some foreign countries to stop paying by check within themselves, and ii) because there is 

an increasing trend of shifting to other payment methods from checks. 
 

Discontinued Currencies 
Currencies available 

after January 2025 

British Pound GBP 

 

US Dollar USD 

Hong Kong Dollar HKD 

Canadian Dollar CAD 

Thai Baht THB 

Euro EUR 

Australian Dollar AUD 

Singapore Dollar SGD 

New Zealand Dollar NZD 

Norwegian Krone NOK 

Swedish Krona SEK 

Danish Krone DKK 

Swiss Franc CHF 

 

Taking this opportunity, we would like to ask you to consider shifting to other payment 

methods such as our wire transfer service. 
 

Thank you for your understanding, and we appreciate your continued support. 

 

 

SMBC Trust Bank Ltd. 

 


